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MEMORANDUM

FROM: Councillor Norm Kelly

TO: Councillor Glenn De Baeremaeker
Chair, Public Works & Infrastructure Committee

DATE: June 1, 2010

SUBJECT: Electronic Policing Pilot Project — Pharmacy Avenue

Speeding is a problem in every community across the city, Nowhere is this more evident
than on Pharmacy Avenue south of finch. That short stretch of road has 3 schools on it
A primary school, senior school and a collegiate. With a total of 1,800 students.

There have been several accidents in the past number or vears, resulting in a call for
enhanced policing on that stretch of road. Regrettably, the city cannot afford the expense

of a 24 hour police presence there or anywhere else.

However, there is a solution. Technology has given us the ability to police our roads 24/7
through electronic means.

A number of city's in Canada already do this, as do many other in the United States.
I'm requesting the Works Committee to ask the Provincial Government for permission to

introduce a pilot electronic policing project on the section of Pharmacy Avenue involving
the three schools.

Cc: Gerry Phillips, Chair of Cabinet; Minister Responsible for Seniors




